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On February 8, 2016, NERC filed a request for standards development (R16002) with NAESB proposing NAESB consider the removal of the WEQ-006 Manual Time Error Correction Business Practice Standards.  The request relates to the proposed actions by NERC retire the NERC BAL-004 Time Error Correction Reliability Standard as part of Project 2010-14.2.2 Phase 2 of Balancing  Authority Reliability-based Controls.  NAESB distributed the triage of the request on February 10, 2016 with the proposal that the request be assigned to the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS).  The triage period will end on February 24, 2016.
On January 29, 2016, NAESB filed a report with the Commission regarding the Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) effort.  The report, drafted with the support of NERC and the IDC Association, provides the Commission an updated project timeline based on new information provided by the IDC Association and describes the continued coordination efforts between NAESB, NERC, and the IDC Association regarding the PFV project.  Based on communications from the IDC Association, it is expected that the IDC Working Group (IDCWG) will begin working with OATI in March 2016 regarding the modifications to the IDC tool and the PFV field trial will begin in August 2017.  The WEQ BPS continues to coordinate with the IDCWG as needed.  Most recently, the IDCWG invited WEQ BPS participants to attend their November 12, 2015 to review their assessment of the modifications to the WEQ-008 Transmission Loading Relief: Eastern Interconnection Business Practice Standards prior to finalization.
NAESB and NERC continue to hold monthly coordination calls to ensure the organizations remain in synch on complimentary commercial and reliability issues.  Most recently, the organizations have discussed NERC efforts related to the NERC BAL-004, BAL-005, and BAL-006 Reliability Standards, PFV, and a potential request for standards development to be submitted by WEQ leadership to address the proposed retirement by NERC of a requirement related to dynamic tagging
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